

TO: Vineyard Brands Regulatory Agencies

FROM: Pamela Thurber

DATE: May 16, 1997

RE: VINEYARD BRANDS OFFICE RELOCATION

Please note that Vineyard Brands will be moving our office from Chester, Vermont to Birmingham, Alabama effective <u>May 19, 1997.</u>

We expect to be open in our Birmingham office on Monday, May 19, 1997.

As of May 19, 1997 our new address and phone numbers will be:

Vineyard Brands, Inc. 2000 Resource Drive Birmingham, AL 35242 Phone 205 980-8802 FAX: 205 980-8307 or 205 980-0408

All correspondence should be sent to this address after May 16, 1997. Please distribute copies of this memo to all departments.

Best regards,

Pamela Thurber, Compliance Vineyard Brands, Inc.

PJT/msc

KS 5/20